



June 18, 2010

filed electronically in docket office on 06/18/10

Ms. Sharla Dillon, Docket Manager TRA 460 James Robertson Pkwy. Nashville, TN 37243

Re:

In Re: Petition Of Tennessee Wastewater Systems To Post Alternative Financial

Security

Docket No. 10-00086

Dear Sharla:

Please file this letter in the above-captioned docket.

Respectfully submitted,

BRADLEY ARANT BOULT CUMMINGS LLP

By:

Hénry Walke

HW/dnr Enclosure



June 16, 2010

Mr. Charles Hyatt, CEO Adenus Group, LLC 849 Aviation Parkway Smyrna, TN 37167

Re:

Tennessee Wastewater Systems, Inc.

Letter of Credit

Amount: \$1,007,973.00

Dear Mr. Hyatt,

Please be advised that Pinnacle National Bank will not be renewing the above referenced letter of credit. The bank cites the decline in the local housing market due to recessionary times as the primary reason for not renewing. Should the State of Tennessee require the company to continue with the letter of credit, please make arrangements elsewhere for this facility.

Do not hesitate calling me with questions or concerns.

Sinterely,

Scott Hatcher
Sr. Vice President
Pinnacle National Bank
2019 Richard Jones Road
Nashville, TN 37215
615-743-8313

